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SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE relating to information technology projects; and amending Ordinance 12075, Section 3, as amended, and K.C.C. 2.16.025, Ordinance 14005, Section 3, as amended, and K.C.C. 2.16.0755 and Ordinance 12076, Section 3, as amended, and K.C.C. 4.04.030 and repealing Ordinance 14005, Section 4, as amended, and K.C.C. 2.16.0757.

BACKGROUND
At any given time there are many active information technology projects in King County. Currently, there are 72 active technology projects in King County with a combined budget of $257.8 million. While these projects vary in purpose and complexity, they all share a common problem. King County has not had an effective system in place to track and report what, if any, benefits are achieved from technology projects. 
ANALYSIS
Council staff have worked collaboratively with the Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB) to develop a new approach to identifying, measuring, and achieving benefits from IT projects. PSB is currently working on a proviso response describing this new benefit achievement strategy. Proposed Ordinance 2013-0338 codifies the reporting requirements for this new benefit achievement strategy.

Primary Reporting Changes

Proposed Ordinance 2013-0338 requires all IT projects seeking appropriation authority to complete a benefit achievement plan. This new achievement plan is a significant improvement over previous efforts to measure and document benefits from projects. It is aligned with the King County Strategic Plan and was developed with input from agencies across the County. It will be completed as part of the Executive’s budget development process and initial drafts will be shared with Council staff prior to its formal submittal as part of the Executive’s budget transmittal. 
In addition, as part of the new benefit achievement strategy, PSB has agreed to transmit an annual report on the benefits achieved from IT projects. Proposed Ordinance 2013-0338 codifies this reporting requirement.

Proposed Ordinance 2013-0338 also eliminates previous reporting requirements related to reporting on cost savings from information technology projects because the newly required benefit achievement plan will provide that information.
Lastly, Proposed Ordinance 2013-0338 includes technical corrections to Title Two.
AMENDMENTS
None
ATTACHMENTS
1. Proposed Ordinance 2013-0338 
INVITED

· Helene Ellickson, Budget Supervisor, Office of Performance,  Strategy and Budget
· Christine Chou, Chief Financial Officer, King County Information Technology
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